
 
 

POSITION ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

 
Candidate Profile: We are seeking an experienced nonprofit administrator and coalition builder as our next 
executive director. The successful candidate will have in-depth knowledge of nonprofit management, 
experience working closely with large boards or coalitions, and an interest in navigating City government 
offices and bureaus on behalf of the organization and its member associations. The ideal candidate will be a 
servant leader who derives deep satisfaction from team-building and empowering and facilitating the 
accomplishments of others.  

Organization: SE Uplift is the largest of Portland’s seven diverse, dynamic neighborhood association 
coalitions. Our mission is to empower and support neighborhood associations working independently and 
together to create livable, socially diverse, safe, and vital communities.   

Position Summary: The Executive Director is responsible to the Board of Directors for the day-to-day 
management of the organization, including hiring and supervision of staff, managing the annual budget, 
implementing annual plans, and maintaining organization properties, and works closely with the Board Chair 
and key committees on plans and priorities. The Executive Director ensures the flow of communication among 
citizens, neighborhood groups, and City government, and represents SE Uplift to the public.  

Major Responsibilities 
 With the Board and staff, develop and implement a vision, strategic plan, and annual work plans for SE 

Uplift. Staff the Board and key committees; work closely with the Board Chair. 
 Negotiate annual ONI contract; ensure compliance and reporting requirements for all grants and 

contracts are met. 
 Ensure sound financial planning and management, accurate, timely financial information for Board and 

staff, and maintenance of appropriate financial policies and internal controls. 
 Ensure the upkeep of SE facilities and appropriate facility use, and risk management policies. 
 Manage SE Uplift’s legal affairs. 
 Identify and pursue public and private funding opportunities and strategic partnerships. 
 Hire and supervise SE Uplift staff; ensure that HR policies and practices comply with applicable laws. 
 Oversee communications strategies for SE Uplift and, along with the Board Chair, serve as spokesperson 

for the organization. 
 Communicate and coordinate review of City proposals affecting Southeast neighborhoods and 

opportunities for citizen involvement in policy making; work with staff and Board to shape SE Uplift’s 
participation in advocacy efforts. 

 Develop and maintain cooperative relationships with community-based and business organizations, City 
officials, bureaus, funders, and other organizations to achieve the organization’s goals. Provide leadership 
in collaborating with culturally diverse communities, especially communities of color and 
underrepresented groups. 



Required Qualifications & Characteristics 

 Experience in the nonprofit sector at the executive director or senior management level that included 
successful work with Board members and supervision and motivation of staff. 

 Knowledge of nonprofit governance and management practices, such as Board roles, responsibilities, and 
structures; strategic and annual planning; financial planning, budgeting, and reporting; personnel 
management; risk management; and asset management, and laws and regulations applicable to 
nonprofit organizations. 

 Ability to adapt nonprofit knowledge to the unique characteristics and requirements of a coalition and a 
large coalition Board. 

 Excellent written and verbal communication skills: open-minded, a good listener and facilitator who knows 
when to step up and when to step back. 

 Ability to help others achieve their goals with strategic thinking, organizing, and advocacy. 
 Ability to navigate government structures, functions, and culture. 
 Ability to work in Microsoft Word, Excel, and Google Docs. 
 Leadership: Takes initiative when appropriate, resourceful, helps others stay focused on the mission and 

priorities; can triage resources; works with others to correct course if necessary. 
 Integrity: Develops trust and conveys transparency of structures and processes. 
 Respect for all people: Diplomacy, empathy, and the ability to communicate calmly in challenging 

circumstances and across differences. 
 Interest in city government, politics, and processes: Experience and/or interest in learning to navigate City 

government on behalf of SE neighborhoods and SE Uplift. 
 Willingness to learn: Ability to ask for help when needed and to learn new skills and approaches. 
 The position requires some evening and weekend work. 
 The position requires the capacity to attend meetings and events across the city. 

Terms of Employment & Compensation 

The annual salary range for this full-time, exempt position is $68,000 to $72,000, commensurate with 

experience. Benefits include fully paid health, dental, vision, & life insurance, paid vacation, and 

retirement contribution. To review a full position description with detailed responsibilities, please visit 

our website here. 

SE Uplift is an equal opportunity employer. All qualified persons will be considered for employment without 

regard to race, color, religion, sex, national origin, age, disability, political affiliation, marital, status, genetics, 

gender identity, sexual orientation, or any other non-merit factor. 

How to Apply 
Please submit a cover letter briefly describing your qualifications for this position and a detailed resume that 

addresses the qualifications listed above. Send your materials to hiring@seuplift.org. No phone calls please. 

    

The closing date for this position is April 7, 2017 at 5:00 pm PDT. 

 

http://www.seuplift.org/hiring
mailto:hiring@seuplift.org

